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An Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer 

 

 
July 1, 2024 

 
By U.S. Mail 
 
Capulet Entertainment, LLC 
Estevan Vega, Managing Member 
75 Lynn Street 
Colchester, CT 06415 
 
 

Re:         Consumer Protection Inquiry re: Capulet Fest 2024 

 
Dear Mr. Vega: 
 
This Office has become aware of several complaints from Connecticut consumers, and related news 
reports, arising from the Capulet Fest 2024 music festival (“Festival”) originally scheduled for June 
28-30, 2024.  To assist our inquiry into these complaints about Capulet Entertainment, LLC (“You”), 
we ask that You provide responses to the following requests by close of business on July 8, 2024. 
Responses should be directed to the undersigned at joseph.gasser@ct.gov. Your cooperation with 
these requests may obviate a more formal demand. 
 

1. Produce copies of all advertising directed to Connecticut consumers for the Festival, including 
but not limited to webpages, social media posts, and print materials. 

2. Identify the individuals responsible for the organization, planning, and management of the 
Festival. 

3. Describe in detail the reason for changing the location of the Festival from Thompson Motor 
Speedway to the Webster Theater, including when You first learned the festival would not go 
forward at Thompson Motor Speedway. 

4. Produce copies of all communications to Connecticut consumers regarding the change in 
location. 

5. Describe in detail the reason for the cancellation of the third day of the Festival. 
6. Produce copies of all communications to Connecticut consumers regarding the cancellation 

of the third day of the Festival. 
7. Identify the number of tickets for the Festival You sold or caused to be sold, including the 

price of each ticket. 
8. Provide an accounting of the revenues You collected, or that were collected on Your behalf, 

for the Festival. 
9. Describe in detail Your plan, if any, to provide refunds to Connecticut consumers affected by 

the Festival’s move and the cancellation of the third day. 

JOSEPH GASSER  
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL 
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Very truly yours, 
 

/s/ Joseph E. Gasser 
 

Joseph Gasser 
JEG: 


